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President’s Message 

  
    “Where there is no law, but every man does what is right in his own eyes, there is the least of liberty.” 

― Henry M. Robert, Robert's Rules Of Order 
  

In February 1876, Henry M. Robert, a Major in the US Army, published the ​Pocket Manual of Rules of 
Order for Deliberative Assemblies​, with the objective of bringing procedural consistency to meetings. 
The pocket manual evolved to become ​Robert’s Rules Of Order​, which many organizations today use 
to guide how their meetings are run. 
  
Alice Sturgis was an author and parliamentarian who is the name behind the ​Sturgis Standard Code of 
Parliamentary Procedure, ​published in 1950. The cover quote of the 2001 edition states, "Anyone who 
has trouble with ​Robert's Rules of Order​ will welcome the simplicity of this streamlined guide to 
parliamentary procedure." 
  
Whoever came up with that cover quote was playing fast and loose with the word “simplicity.” But 
perhaps that alleged simplicity influenced the initial members of the Allegheny West Civic Council to 
choose the ​Sturgis Rules of Order​ (now known formally as ​The Standard Code of Parliamentary 
Procedure) ​as the procedural guide for conducting Civic Council meetings. 
  
I bring this up not as a sleep aid but because I recently heard from someone new to AWCC meetings 
that it was hard to follow the action with all the talk of motions and abstaining and tabling and new 
business and old business. It made me remember what it was like to be a new AWCC member and not 
know when it was okay to ask questions or speak up on a topic. So, I thought it was important to give a 
simple overview of how these meetings work and when there are opportunities to bring new topics to 
the table.  
  
The ​Rules of Order ​ provide a guide for making decisions as a group.  All AWCC decisions are made 
through a motion, which is a formal recommendation put by a member for debate and consideration. 
Anyone is able to make a motion. When a motion is made, it needs to be seconded to move to debate. 
Once a motion has been seconded, everyone is invited to comment or ask questions prior to putting the 
motion to vote.  
  
For many motions, this process moves pretty quickly and it can be challenging to jump in with a 
question or comment.  However, that is exactly the right thing to do when the Chair asks if there is 
further discussion—if you have a question or comment don’t hesitate to raise your hand and speak up​.  
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The meeting agenda is basically the same from meeting to meeting—guests are introduced and given a 
few minutes to make announcements and take questions. Previous meeting minutes are reviewed and 
accepted, and the Treasurer’s report is made and filed. Committee Chairs (Membership, Ways & 
Means, Property, Friends of AW,  Housing & Planning, Bylaws) give their updates and then old and 
new business is discussed. New business can be added to the agenda prior to the meeting or introduced 
when the Chair calls for new business items. If you ever have a topic to add to a General Membership 
meeting agenda reach out to me at president@alleghenywest.org and I’ll add it. It’s always nice to get 
topics on the agenda before the meeting to make sure sufficient time is allocated for discussion. 
  
I don’t know for sure, but I suspect that Henry Robert and Alice Sturgis might not have been great fun 
at neighborhood social events but both would have run a tight ship when it came to membership 
meetings. And they both probably would answer like me when asked to name their favorite 
motion—why, of course, the motion to adjourn. 

  
 

  
Everyone is no doubt watching the news and following the stories of the coronavirus outbreak. As a 
reminder, the CDC recommends everyday preventive actions to help prevent the spread of respiratory 
diseases, including: 

● Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 
● Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 
● Stay home when you are sick. 
● Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash. 
● Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces using a regular household cleaning 

spray or wipe. 
● Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. 
 
 At our 3/10 AWCC General Membership meeting, we’ll encourage fist bumps versus handshakes and 
enthusiastic waving versus hugs. Hopefully we’ll be back to normal by April. 
 

 
  ​—​ Ann Gilligan, AWCC President 

 
PHLF Walking Tours of Museum Lab/MCAS Building 

 
PHLF, in cooperation with the Children’s Museum of Pittsburgh and MACS, will be offering 3 special guided 
tours (March 14, April 4, April 25; 3:00pm to 4:30 p.m.) of the MuseumLab Building to people who are 
especially interested in hearing how the former Allegheny Regional Library has been transformed. To make a 
reservation, please visit ​https://phlf.org/event/museumlab-transformation-free-guided-walking-tours/​. 
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Meet the AWCC Membership Committee
 

As we continue to highlight one of the AWCC’s standing committees each month to encourage greater 
participation in the organization, this month we feature the Membership Committee.  

According to AWCC’s Bylaws, “The Membership Committee shall be responsible for adding new members 
to the roll and for maintaining present membership. It is also responsible for maintaining contact with all 
residents of Allegheny West, both members and non-members of Civic Council, to keep them informed of 
neighborhood and Council activities.” In addition to the duties outlined in the bylaws, the Membership 
Committee is better-known for its role as the neighborhood social committee, which brings you such 
events as the Memorial Day, July 4 ​th​

, and Labor Day block parties, the monthly neighborhood mixers, the 
weekly Allegheny West bowling night during the winter months, and the weekly bocce nights during the 
summer months. Committee meetings are held on an as-needed basis, usually prior to major neighborhood 
events. If social events and party planning are your forte, this is the committee for you. 

 

The current chair of the Membership 
Committee is Timothy Zinn, a 
resident of the 900 block of Western 
Avenue. Please contact Tim at 
412-260-7389 or tzinn106@msn.com 
for additional information or to 
volunteer for our upcoming events. 

As a reminder, Allegheny Bowling 
Night is every Wednesday until the 
end of April, beginning at 7:00 ​P.M. ​at 
the Allegheny Elks Lodge, 400 Cedar 
Avenue. The next monthly mixer will 
be at Leo. a public house, at 1207 
Allegheny Avenue on Saturday, 
March 14, beginning at 6:30 ​P.M.​. 
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Allegheny West Summer Fundraising Events 2020 
 

Happy Spring!​ OK, not really spring yet, but the weather is breaking and the sun is peeking through the 
clouds, which starts getting folks out of the winter cocoon and outside. This raises the excitement for the 
summer tours. I'm really happy to share some updates below 
  
Tour & Tasting in Old Allegheny ​(88 tickets already sold!)                         ​ Friday June 19​th​

 and Saturday 
June 20 ​th 

-The Valentine's Day promotion paid off. We already have 88 tickets sold and it's only March. This is a 
great indicator that this tour is an event that folks get excited about and want on their calendar. We will be 
doing additional marketing but can always use your help in spreading the word and awareness of the event. 
  
Pour & Plates – A Wine Showcase Event (6 tickets sold)                            Saturday September 12 ​th 

Deb Mortillaro of Dreadnought Wines will host an intimate evening in the beautiful gardens of Holmes 
Hall, discussing personally selected wines she’s pairing for each of the five courses. All in Good Taste 
Productions, the premier caterer in Pittsburgh, is currently working on a menu to bring guests classic 
dishes from the great wine regions of the world. No doubt this will be a spectacular culinary and wine 
experience. This event sold out in 2018 and I’m thrilled to offer this unique experience again.The menu has 
already been selected and will be posted on line shortly. Deb has started to select the proper wines. I'm sure 
it will be a tremendous experience for all. 
  
Note:​ New this year the event is offering a full vegetarian option for guests. Guests will enjoy a full pour to 
pair with their menu selection, but also enjoy a small taste of the alternate wine pairings. 
 
Some additional news about this event. The caterer provides staff for the food prep and coordination. This 
is a low-impact event from a volunteer perspective. The last time this event was held, there were 4 
volunteers in addition to the caterer. Two of those volunteers were from the neighborhood. I am always 
grateful for the volunteer support from the neighborhood. If you have any questions concerning this event, 
or have any interest in volunteering please contact me. 
 
Your feedback is needed!   Tuesday March 24th 7:00 P.M., AWCC Office​  - I will be holding a meeting to 
kick off discussions on volunteer opportunities, to identify tasks for the Wine Tour, and to answer any 
questions the neighborhood may have. Please mark your calendars and come on over to discuss. These 
tours cannot be successful without your help and I greatly appreciate all that the neighborhood does to 
make them successful.  
  
Thank you for your help in 2019 and I’m looking forward to a successful 2020. CHEERS! 

 
 - Carol Gomrick, Tour Chair ​carolgomrick@gmail.com 
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Zentangle Returns to Calvary 
 

Calvary United Methodist Women invite you to an art adventure:  Zentangle.  It’s a fun and 
easily-learned form of repetitive pattern drawing used to create small abstract works of art.  The 
meditative nature of the drawing enhances relaxation, promotes a sense of well-being, reduces stress 
and sparks creativity. 

Where:  Calvary UMC, 971 Beech Avenue 

When:  Saturday, March 21, 2020 from 9:30 (breakfast) - noon (10-12 art) 

Cost:  $25 per person includes materials (checks payable to CUMW) 

Registration due by March 15th to Linda Ehrlich, ​laehrlich927@aol.com​ or 412-512-7246.  

Childcare available upon request.  

AWCC Calendar: February 2020  
 
Tuesday, March 10 @ 7:30 p.m. 
General Membership Meeting @ Calvary UMC  
 
Tuesday, March 17 @ 7:30 p.m.  
Housing & Planning Committee Meeting, @  
Go Realty Office (848 W. North Ave.) 
 
Saturday, March 14 @ 6:30 p.m. 
Allegheny West Mixer @ Leo, a public house 
 
Tuesday, March 31 @ 7:30 p.m.  
Executive Committee Meeting, @ AWCC Office 
(806 Western) 

From the Membership Committee:​  

Bowling​ continues at the ​Elks Lodge on Wednesdays at 
7:00​. It’s a bargain at $2.50/game, and that includes 
bowling ball and shoes. Food and beverages are of course 
available, also at prices not seen at many establishments! 
Hope to see you this winter on Wednesdays at the Elks 
Lodge, 400 Cedar Avenue. 

**************** 
Find out about more events in Allegheny West and all 
around the Northside on the Allegheny West Website: 
www.alleghenywest.org​,​ and click on “View Full Calendar.” 
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AWCC Membership Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday March 10, 7:30 P.M. 
Calvary United Methodist Church, 971 Beech Ave.  

 
7:30 - Guests 

-    Officer Burford, Pittsburgh Police 
-    Molly Onufer, Mayor’s Office 
-    Councilman Wilson’s Office 
-    Representative Wheatley’s Office 
-    Erin Tobin, Pgh. Parks Conservancy 

 
7:50 - February Meeting Minutes Approval 
8:00 - Committee Reports 

-    Ways and Means 
-    Housing and Planning 
-    Friends Committee 
-    Membership 
-    Property 
-    Bylaws 

8:30 - Treasurer’s Report 
8:40 - Old Business  
         ​ -    Anti-littering crusade (Tom Barbush) 
8:45 - New Business 

-​PPC letter of support for restoration of the Hartzell 
Monument in Allegheny Commons 
 
·​-​Andrew Reichert, Birgo  - requesting a letter of support to 
develop the scrapyard behind the Stables building into 
parking and a parklet 
 

9:00 - Meeting conclusion 
 
 
 

FYI: Contact Info  
for Councilman 
Wilson’s Office 

 
Sally Stadelman, Chief of Staff 
(412) 255-2135 
sally.stadelman@pittsburghpa.gov 
 
Mohammed Burny, Legislative 
Aide 
(412) 255-2153 
sally.stadelman@pittsburghpa.gov 
 
Councilman Bobby Wilson 
(412) 255-2135 
bobby.wilson@pittsburghpa.gov 

 
The Allegheny West Gazette  
Editor: Karen Haller Beer  
The monthly newsletter of the Allegheny West Civic Council. Letters, submissions, advertising and other notices by 
the ​first of the month​ to: ​gazette@allghenywest.org​. Submission does not guarantee publication.  

A publication of the Allegheny West Civic Council 
806 Western Avenue, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15233  
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